NEWS RELEASE

The City of

SAN DIEGQ)

Police Department

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Thursday, November 28, 2024

CONTACT: Lieutenant Jud Campbell at (619) 533-5752 or campbellj@pd.sandiego.gov

Shooting Death in Southcrest Neighborhood

San Diego - A man was shot and killed in the Southcrest neighborhood on Wednesday night.

On November 27, 2024, just before midnight, the San Diego Police Communications Center received a
report of a shooting in the south alley of the 3700 block of National Avenue. When responding officers
arrived, they found a male down in the alley suffering from at least one gunshot wound. Bystanders
were rendering aid. Officers took over lifesaving measures until paramedics arrived. Unfortunately, the
male was pronounced deceased at the scene. He has been identified and lives in a nearby residence. He
is described as a 46-year-old Hispanic male. His name will not be released at this time.

San Diego Homicide Detectives were called to the scene and are currently investigating the shooting. Itis
very early in the investigation and detectives are still gathering and analyzing evidence and witness
statements. There is no suspect description to release currently. The motive for this shooting is not yet
known.

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Homicide Unit at (619) 531-2293 or
Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.
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